# Weld Square Primary School Newsletter

Phone: (08) 9268 7600

Email: WeldSquare.PS@education.wa.edu.au

Website: www.weldsquareps.wa.edu.au

Date: 29 May 2020 Newsletter: 7/2020

### **MISSION STATEMENT:**

To develop, within a caring environment, the cognitive, social, physical and creative abilities of all children to enable them to realise their full potential and to maximise future opportunities as members of the community.

### **Dear Readers**

What a week of wild weather! It has been lovely to continue to see all our children attending school this environment. term. As we lead into the long weekend I would like to wish everyone a lovely mini-break, please stay safe and healthy.

A reminder to communication

With the regular attendance of many students being lower over this time, the breadth and depth of the curriculum covered throughout Semester One may have been reduced. For this reason, schools are not required to include A to E grades on this year's Semester One student reports. It also means that your child's attendance may not be reported, and any written comments may provide less information on their progress than usual.

Schooling is once again returning to normal and our students are engaging in the regular curriculum, in their usual classroom environment. Semester Two reports will reflect this and therefore provide the usual, more detailed information on your child's progress and achievement.

Tuesday 23 June our Student Councillors have organised a themed dress up day of 'Careers' to raise money for our sister school in Cambodia. Please support our Councillors in their leadership efforts. Additionally, they are organising team building games for each of the classes to promote cooperative and positive interactions amongst the

students. Each week they will lead games and activities for a different class. We really appreciate their efforts in creating a positive and happy school environment.

A reminder to all that my door is always open for communication. If anyone has a problem or concern about something that may be happening at school, please do not hesitate to get in contact with either myself or the classroom teacher. If the issue is pertaining to the classroom it is usually better to speak to the teacher first but I am always happy to assist. A problem shared is a problem solved.

We have a new telephone system. If you have any questions or need to contact the school please do not hesitate to phone us on our new number, 9268 7600.

Thank you for your continued support and encouragement as we work together to provide the best learning opportunities for our students. As we progress, I'll be sure to keep you updated with any new information.

Take care and have a lovely long weekend.

Asher Dragun Principal



Take

Note!

# **DATES TO REMEMBER**

Monday 1 June: Public Holiday - Western Australia Day

Wednesday 10 June: Kindy

Tuesday 23 June: Free Dress Day - Theme "Your Dream Career"

Gold Coin Donation for our sister school in Cambodia



## Hello Everyone

Hope you are all well and coping through this unprecedented time. The P&C have been working behind the scenes to ensure we are still here to support the school.

We had our first Webex meeting last week to touch base as we are still unable to meet on school grounds.

Unfortunately we have had to cancel our lunch orders for the term until further restrictions are lifted and we can get back to doing what we normally do.

If you haven't already done so, look us up on Facebook, Weld Square P&C, for info on what we do and future events.

Free dress day will be held on the first Friday in term 3. Don't forget your gold coin. We will also be holding a competition on our page soon, so stay tuned. There are two lots of \$50.00 worth of McDonald's vouchers for two lucky families. Follow our Facebook page for a chance to win!

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank the wonderful P&C team. It was P&C Day last Friday and we really have a wonderful group, who will always be there to support our school. If you would like to be part of the team please join us at our next General Meeting on Tuesday June 16.

Take care and stay well,

Dana Harle
P&C President



# **KINDY & PRE PRIMARY ENROLMENTS FOR 2021**

Applications for enrolment of students entering Kindergarten and Pre Primary in 2020 must be completed and returned to the office by 24 July 2020.

Children entering Kindergarten must have a date of birth between 1 July 2016 and 30 June 2017. Children entering Pre Primary must have a date of birth between 1 July 2015 and 30 June 2016.

The School Education Act of 1999 requires parents/guardians to provide their child's immunisation records when the child is enrolled in school. The Australian Childhood Immunisation Register (ACIR) Immunisation History Statement is also a requirement of the Department of Education Student Health Care Policy.

Parents are therefore asked to obtain a current copy of the immunisation details by:

- Phoning the ACIR on 1800 653 809
- Visiting Medicare Online through the MyGov website
- Using the Express Plus Medicare app